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                 “Opere et Veritate”    1 John  3,18 

Worthy Brothers: 

 

Council 11402 is off to another great start this fraternal 

year!   We have a good group of enthusiastic, committed 

Officers and Program Chairs.   

 

We met a few weeks, ago, to outline the budget for FY 

2007-2008 and to review our “baseline” of programs.  

Several ideas were generated for new programs during 

the course of the year, and we’re looking forward to 

implementing them.   

 

One of the things we’re going to try to do this year is 

align ourselves better with programs being 

run on the State and Supreme levels.  This 

includes participation in the Substance 

Abuse Awareness campaigns and the 

Wheelchair charity drives.  Some more in-

formation on these programs will be forth-

coming. 

 

Congratulations are in order, too, for our 

entry in the Dunwoody Salutes America 

4

th

 of July Parade.  Our float “The Santa 

Maria” won 1

st

 prize in the Non-Profit/

Religious category.  Many Brother Knights 

helped build and outfit the float.   

 

Special mention must be made of the work 

by Nan Eberley and Mary Ann Lehman on 

the sails.  These ladies spent three long days 

and two nights hand-lettering and stenciling 

the sails.   

 

Another “tip o’ the hat” to Brother Knights 

Mike Will, Ron Collins, and Sam Portis 

who did the majority of construction on the float, and 

Brother Knight Kent Polzin for his help in arranging the 

tractor and trailer used during the parade. Brother 

Knight John Paul supplied the audio system and a 

“killer” mix tape which helped put us “over the top!” 

Many thanks, too, to all the Knights and family mem-

bers who walked the parade route, passing out candy, 

and generally adding to the fun!!! 

 

August is going to be a busy month for Council 11402.  

We have three projects that will require assistance from 

the membership, each involving different skill sets.   

 

We will be assisting the Sullivan Center in painting and 

upgrading their cafeteria ceilings.  The drywall installa-

tion is being done by volunteers from UPS, and 11402 is 

going to provide professional taping for the joints.  Our 

volunteers will then be involved in painting a textured 

surface onto the ceiling.   

 

We’ve also offered to assist the “People Making Pro-

gress” program by repainting their offices and confer-

ence rooms, plus a little “touch up” in areas that need 

some TLC.   

 

Finally, our own All Saints Pre-School has asked us to 

reprise our efforts to assemble and install some new 

furniture and fixtures as they expand into more space in 

the Activities building.  Most of these projects will   

occur during the weekends in August and will involve 

no more than a day of activity.  We know you’ll be re-

sponsive and want to “pitch in” to help. 

 

The last weekend of August is our an-

nual Spiritual Retreat.  This two-day 

event features a presentation by Deacon 

Alfred Mitchell, overnight lodging and 

dining at Simpsonwood Retreat Center 

in Norcross, and an opportunity to re-

connect spiritually and personally with 

your Brother Knights.  We still have 

spaces available and encourage you to 

take advantage of this wonderful oppor-

tunity.  Please contact Brother Knight 

Bill Allen at walln@mindspring.com for 

more details. 

 

Finally, I’d like to “look ahead”.  On 

Saturday, September 8th from 9 AM to 

3 PM, Council 11402 will be hosting a 

2

nd

 and 3

rd

 Degree Ceremonial in our 

own Social Hall.  As I recall, we have 

not hosted these advanced ceremonials 

since Summer, 2000.  These are two 

separate ceremonials, run sequentially, 

and followed by a luncheon provided by Council 11402.   

 

We need several volunteers to assist us with set-up,  

operations, and luncheon during the course of the day.  

More important, however, is the opportunity for our 

Brother Knights in the 1

st

 degree to move through the 

process of full Knighthood by taking the 3

rd

 Degree.    

 

Approximately 1/3 of our membership has not advanced 

to the 3

rd

 Degree, and we hope that most of you will 

avail yourself of this opportunity.  There is no cost to 

you to attend, lunch is provided by the Council, and the 

lessons learned in becoming a 2

nd

 and 3

rd

 Degree mem-

ber are life-changing and permanent.  There is no better 

way to reaffirm your commitment to the Knights than 

by becoming a 3

rd

 Degree member. 

 

Vivat Jesus!     

Greg Crnkovich, Grand Knight 

Christopher  

Columbus 

Only surviving photo —

taken upon arrival 

in America in 1492 

Vatican Archives 

mailto:walln@mindspring.com


We Win !!   First Prize in Dunwoody Parade 

Memorial Day Picnic 2007 

An estimated 25,000 spectators saw the All Saints Knights of Columbus float sail by on its way to first place in the  

Dunwoody Salute to America Parade on July 4th. The 1/4th scale model of Christopher Columbus’ flagship, the Santa 

Maria, was a definite crowd favorite with its self-contained rock and roll music and its smoking fish fry on the stern. 

The candy being thrown to the kids by the cute offspring of our own council members didn’t hurt either. 

 

Bearing three beautiful sails handmade by wives Mary Ann Lehman and Nan Eberly,  and featuring the K of C council 

flag out front as the spinnaker, there was no doubt that All Saints Parish was back as a yearly parade contender. Cost of a 

float has now been added to our 2007-2008 budget as a future line item. You should now be thinking of how to best this 

one and win first prize again next year.  If you missed the parade, see the on-line slideshow at kofc11402.shutterfly.com. 

 

Special thanks also have to be extended to the Habitat for Humanity guys who pounded this thing together— Mike Will, 

Ron Collins, and Sam Portis. Kent Polzin secured the tractor and trailer. Sir Knight Marion Maloof secured the generator 

to the tractor to ensure power to the sound system provided by Brother John Paul. Gert Kampfer and Kent Polzin played 

fish fry guys with smoking dry ice at the rear. And our sweltering Grand Knight, Greg Crnkovich, waved to the crowd as 

Christopher Columbus at the helm in a tuxedo braving the July 

heat. A crows nest with a pirate’s parrot gave another humorous 

touch to the whole thing. Plastic lining painted like the ocean 

covered the exposed undercarriage. 

 

Alas, the float has already been completely scuttled and we’ll 

have to start from scratch again next year, but that’s the way it’s 

supposed to be — every year a little bit better. 

 

Thanks to everyone who pitched in to make us numero uno. 
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As is our custom, the All Saints Brothers spend a day every year at Elaine Clark Center for Special Children in Chamblee. 

There is yard work to be done, furniture to be moved, light bulbs to be changed, floor tiles to be repaired, and general handy 

work that needs doing. This year donated office furniture was moved from Buckhead to the Center in a giant pickup truck. 

 

This year our crew consisted of Pat Fahey, Gene Gannon, John Buchholz, Lou Hlad, Jon Bird, Steve Neri, Kirby Baden, 

Marty Benson, Joe Cavallaro, and Don Myers. The Executive Director, Beth Schmehling, and the Development Coordinator, 

Summer Edge, were very appreciative as usual. The Council is just as appreciative for the help of these Brothers. 

 

This may be the last time we venture to this particular site. It is rumored that the Center’s land and the surrounding property 

on Peachtree Industrial are being sold for a huge development. The center is expected to relocate to Doraville to an even  

bigger site. Stay posted. We may be helping them move. 

Another Elaine Clark Center Work Day — June 28th 
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A Different Kind of Council Retreat— August 25/26 

 

Have we got a treat for you!! Don’t miss this one. 

 

We didn’t just go out and get a retreat master for our August Council Retreat, 

we signed up the Director of the Diaconate of the Atlanta Archdiocese—who 

just happens to be a nationally-renowned “story teller.” Deacon Alfred Mitchell 

uses storytelling techniques as his special way of bringing his homilies alive 

and making them meaningful. (Remind you of another famous parable-teller?) 

 

He learned the art of storytelling as a boy in South Carolina at his beloved 

grandmother’s knee. Many of the stories she told were about family members 

and residents of the small town in which they lived. Some were humorous and 

all contained a moral of some kind. He tells the same type of stories. 

 

Mitchell was ordained to the diaconate in May of 1987 and assigned to the par-

ish of Saints Peter and Paul in Decatur. He was appointed the Director of the 

Atlanta Archdiocese Deacon Personnel soon after in 1990. His professional 

involvement with storytelling began right after he became a deacon and has 

evolved until this day. He teaches seminars on storytelling and belongs to seven 

societies that foster this unusual craft. He is a founding member of the National 

Association of African-American Catholic Deacons (NAAACD). 

 

In his own words: 

“I believe strongly in the power of stories. They have a way of putting people 

at ease. Stories help us answer three very important questions. Who am I? 

Where do I come from? And where am I going?” 

 

Our retreat topic is “A Walk With Jesus — From the Desert to Emmaus.” 

The retreat generally consists of an opening prayer or hymn for each talk. This 

is followed by a passage from scripture, a story, short lecture and reflection. 

Time is always allowed for the participants to reflect on what has been said.  

 

Check out his national exposure by googoling “Deacon Alfred Mitchell” or go 

to his web site www.deaconalfred.com. 

Deacon Alfred Mitchell 

National Assoc of Black Storytellers 

Kuumba Georgia Storytellers 

School of Sacred Storytellers 

Network of Biblical Storytellers 

National Storytelling Network 

Southern Order of Storytellers 

Atlanta Storytelling Guild 

Our retreat will again be held at the excellent facility of the Simpsonwood Conference and Retreat Center. See their 

web site at www.simpsonwood.org. Last year 25 of our members attended the two-day retreat and came away very im-

pressed at the professionalism of this venue. The rooms are comfortable, the cafeteria is well-stocked, the buildings are 

akin to a hotel, and there is ample serenity in the surrounding woods for walking, meditation, and reflection. There will 

be a total of five formal lesson talks by the retreat master. 

Please mail a check for a $50 deposit to hold rooms for 

participants immediately to Gert Kampfer at 2985 Coles 

Way, Atlanta, GA 30350.  

 

We expect the total cost to be about $95 per person— not 

bad for two days lodging, all the food you can eat, and com-

fortable conference hall accommodations. Private rooms are 

available at a total cost of  $128 per person if so desired.  

 

The retreat will run from 8 AM on Saturday August 25 to a 

concluding noon lunch on Sunday August 26. Vigil Mass to 

fulfill the Sunday obligation will be held on Saturday eve-

ning. You will still have the bulk of Sunday left to spend 

with family and take care of some of your weekend chores. 

 

Help us to break new records for member participation. All 

members of other councils are welcome as well.  

www.deaconalfred.com
www.simpsonwood.org
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Worthy First-Degree Brothers, 

 

It’s been seven years, but finally a 2

nd

 Degree Exemplification (followed very shortly thereafter by a 3rd Degree       

Exemplification) will be held at All Saints on Saturday, September 8th.  These ceremonies are free of charge to all 

our candidates and we plan a very nice free lunch afterward. Your only effort required is to come to the Social 

Hall at 9 AM with your Knight ID membership card and a rosary (Knights always carry rosaries.) 

 

We expect  that a significant number of our 73 first degree brothers will want to take advantage of this very rare 

opportunity. In a short time, you can progress two stages in Knighthood and have an enjoyable few hours with 

your fellow Brothers from several councils.  Dress is business casual with a sport coat suggested in keeping with 

the religious theme.  

 

You will be home by mid-afternoon and you will be a proud full Third-Degree Knight.  You will then even be  

eligible to become a Fourth Degree Sir Knight on October 13th if you wish.  All ceremonies are very interesting 

and uplifting. What could be easier? Contact Frank Callan or any other officer. See information on page 9. 

 

This is the schedule for upcoming events. If you can’t make September 8th, there are many others: 

 

 Sat     9/08/07    All Saints Church  Council  11402            Dunwoody 

 Sat    10/06/07         St. Andrew Church          Council  10632                 Roswell 

 Sat    11/03/07         St. Pius X                          Council  10004                 Conyers 

 Sat      1/05/08         St. Brigid Church             Council  13204                 Alpharetta 

 Sat      2/23/08         St. Monica Church           Council  12883                 Duluth 

 Sat      4/12/08          Holy Family Church        Council    9792                 Marietta 

 

Please join us. You will not regret the time spent. Your name will be proudly printed in the All Saints Parish   

Bulletin, and you will be a featured star in our next Council newsletter.      

 

 

Finally!!!  2nd/3rd Degree Exemplifications at All Saints 

The International Alliance of Catholic Knights (IACK) is a non-governmental organization made up of the national 

and international leaders of fifteen Roman Catholic fraternal societies. The Alliance was founded in 1979 in Glasgow, 

Scotland, at a gathering of the Supreme Knights of six fraternal societies to celebrate the golden jubilee of the Knights 

of Saint Columba. Its constitution was written and approved at the 1980 Supreme Council meeting of the Catholic  

Order of the Knights of Da Gama in South Africa, and was approved as a Catholic international organization by the 

Holy See in 1981. The organization is headquartered in Grimsby, Lincolnshire, United Kingdom.  

 

The six founding orders of IACK, and the areas where they are active, are:  

Knights of Saint Columba  - Great Britain  

Knights of Columbus  - United States, Canada, Mexico, Caribbean, Philippines, Poland  

Knights of Saint Columbanus  - Ireland  

Knights of Da Gama  - South Africa  

Knights of the Southern Cross  - Australia  

Knights of the Southern Cross  - New Zealand  

 

Nine additional orders have joined IACK:  

Knights of Marshall (1983)  - Ghana  

Knights of Saint Mulumba (1986)  - Nigeria  

Knights of Peter Claver (1987)  - United States, Colombia  

Knights of Saint Virgil (1992)  - Austria  

Fraternal Order of Saints Peter and Paul (1992)  - The Gambia  

Knights of Saint Gabriel (1997)  - International Diplomatic Service  

Knights of Saint Thomas the Apostle (1998)  - Pakistan  

The Order of Our Lady Queen of Peace (2000)  - Mauritius  

Knights of Saint Thomas More (2001)  - Belgium  

International Alliance of Catholic Knights (IACK) 

From Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia. 

 

Find out everything you ever wanted to know about 

the Knights— our history, our structure, our fellow 

organizations, our charities, our rituals. 

 

Go to   http://www.en.wikipedia.org and enter the 

words “Knights of Columbus” into the topic search 

line. This is the most comprehensive, up-to-date, and  

accurate compendium that we have seen. 

 

You will recall that we participated with the Knights 

of Peter Claver at the Eucharistic Congress this year. 

 

Be aware that you are a part of a worldwide network 

of millions of men that stand together to make the 

world a better place. 

http://www.en.wikipedia.org
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Proposed Budget for Fraternal Year 2007-2008 

 

RECEIPTS 

06/07 Bud.  07/08 Bud.  % 

Change 

Dues $7,000 $8,000 14.3% 

Initiation $300 $300 0.0% 

Fish Fry $40,000 $50,000 25.0% 

Tootsie roll sale $1,500 $3,000 100.0% 

GA State Charities $2,000 $2,000 0.0% 

Dessert w/Santa $700 $1,000 42.9% 

Vidalia Onion $10,000 $10,000 0.0% 

Council Raffle $0 $0  

NASCAR  $1,200 $1,500 25.0% 

KCIC $1,500 $2,500 66.7% 

Ink Cartridges $500 $250 -50.0% 

Council Retreat $1,000 $2,500 150.0% 

State Raffle $0 $500  

Other (Wheelchair) $1,000 $1,250 25.0% 

Hall Cash Donation $1,000 $1,000 0.0% 

Benefits Dinner $0 $0  

Split the Pot $500 $500 0.0% 

Total $68,200 $84,300 23.6% 

EXPENSES 06/07 Bud.  07/08 Bud.  % Change 

Supreme Capita $800 $750 -6.3% 

Catholic Ad $200 $250 25.0% 

GA Per Capita $1,000 $1,100 10.0% 

Officer Comp. $750 $800 6.7% 

Web Site $200 $200 0.0% 

GA Convention $1,500 $1,000 -33.3% 

Beverages $1,000 $1,000 0.0% 

Foodstuff $2,000 $2,000 0.0% 

Pasta Dnr/FF Party  $600 $600 0.0% 

Picnic $600 $1,000 66.7% 

Veterans Cookout $500 $500 0.0% 

Altar Serv. Party $500 $500 0.0% 

Christmas Party $750 $1,000 33.3% 

Rent $1,000 $1,000 0.0% 

Fraternal Supplies $1,500 $1,000 -33.3% 

Maintenance Sup-

plies $1,000 $500 -50.0% 

Newsletter $500 $600 20.0% 

Postage $400 $200 -50.0% 

Recruitment $500 $500 0.0% 

Illness/Bereavement $2,000 $2,000 0.0% 

Charity (restricted) $15,000 $15,000 0.0% 

Charity 

(unrestricted) $3,000 $3,000 0.0% 

Tootsie rolls $1,500 $500 -66.7% 

GA State Charities $2,000 $2,000 0.0% 

Seminarians $1,600 $1,200 -25.0% 

Deaconate $500 $600 20.0% 

Religious Women $1,000 $500 -50.0% 

Capital Expendi-

tures $5,500 $5,000 -9.1% 

Fish Fry $26,000 $35,000 34.6% 

Dessert w/Santa $500 $500 0.0% 

Vidalia Onion $5,000 $6,000 20.0% 

Other Charities $2,000 $3,250 62.5% 

KCIC $900 $1,500 66.7% 

IOH (KCIC) $600 $1,000 66.7% 

State Raffle 

(Council) $0 $500   

4th July Float 

(Council Funds) $0 $1,100   

Insurance $1,400 $1,500 7.1% 

Attendance Award $250 $250 0.0% 

Engraving  $500 $500 0.0% 

Family/Knight 

Awards $500 $500 0.0% 

Devel./Retreat $500 $3,000 500.0% 

Other Expense $600 $600 0.0% 

McGivney Hall 

Maint. $500 $1,000 100.0% 

Total $86,650 $100,500 16.0% 

We decided not to purchase this solar-powered golf cart. 
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Latin Phrases Used in our Newsletter 

Atlanta Fourth Degree to be Held on October 13th 

 

On Saturday October 13th, a Fourth Degree Exemplification will be held at 10 AM at the Atlanta Airport Marriott    

Hotel. It is a grandiose affair with hundreds of candidates in black tuxedos and over a hundred honor guards in regalia. It 

is not something you will easily forget. This is the culmination of Father McGivney’s dream for a huge, active organiza-

tion that can make a difference in society. Unsuspecting onlookers staying at the hotel are usually in shock and awe—- 

and especially if they are non-Catholics who are not familiar with the Knights of Columbus. 

 

The All Saints Council has about 75 third degree members. There is no reason that we can not field a huge contingent of 

candidates, spouses, and officer observers to make this a big Council event. Our sister councils in the Watters Assembly 

always field sizeable groups and they all have less members. For that reason, all 3rd degree members will be alerted. 

Because this is a fourth degree event, our Watters Assembly provides the coordination rather than our Council. 

 

This event will not be without costs— a tuxedo may have to be purchased, there are costs for the hotel ballroom rental, 

the cocktail reception, the spouses’ lunch during the closed exemplification, the group Mass, and the seated dinner later. 

Don’t plan to cut the grass on this day, it is an all-day affair. It will leave a favorable, lasting impression on candidates.  

 

Step 1: Obtain a Form 4 to register for the ceremony. These are available at McGivney. Fill one out and return it to us. 

 

Step 2: Get a regular black tuxedo (no tails) if you don’t already own one. You will need a plain white tuxedo dress shirt  

 (no frilly lace, no upward wing collar), a black cummerbund (no vest), studs and cuff links, a black bow tie, and 

 shined dress shoes. We suggest purchase for about $260, rather than rental over $100. Fourth degree Sir Knights 

 often use tuxedos for other Assembly formal events or optional honor guard duty. If you ever go on an ocean 

 cruise, they also have a formal captain’s tux dress-up night. You will be presented a ceremonial baldric during 

 the event (a colorful diagonal K of C sash that goes across your chest.) 

 

 Tuxedos may be purchased anywhere. A good local source is located in the new huge Perimeter Place shopping    

 center across from Perimeter Mall. The store below is just off the central car roundabout circle. 

 

                          After Hours Formal Wear   coat and pants      $ 179 

                          Perimeter Place     shirt & cummerbund $  59   includes black bow tie 

                          4511 Old Perimeter Way   cuff links & studs $    5 

                          Suite 200        —— 

                          Atlanta, GA. 30346       $ 243 

                          770-804-0309        $  17   tax 

                          store739@afterhours.com      ——- 

           $ 260 

Step 3: Pay the other event costs to Bob Heald of our council (who is also the comptroller of the Watters Assembly.) 

            Some, like the spouse’s luncheon and the formal dinner, are optional. These were typical costs last year: 

             Candidate fee $70,  Banquet $42 (non-candidate),  Ladies Luncheon $25 each,  Buffet after degree $15 each. 

             (Candidate fee includes, one Banquet ticket, Fourth Degree lapel pin, Social Baldric, and Degree Certificate) 

 

Join the group of 75 fourth degree Sir Knights in our Council and become part of this elite group of Catholic men who 

make a difference in our parish, our Church, our community, and our nation. Don’t wait until next year. 

You have probably noticed that Latin phrases are creeping into our newsletter. This is in keeping with the ancient dictum 

“Quidquid latine dictum sit, altum viditur” (Whatever is said in Latin sounds profound.) We certainly agree. 

 

Our motto on the front page “Opere et Veritate” means “in deed and in truth” and was taken directly from 1 John 3,18. 

This motto was chosen over “Minutus cantorum, minutus balorum, minutus carborata descendum pantorum” ( A 

little song, a little dance, a little seltzer down your pants) which was deemed to be a little long and a tad less religious. 

 

You will be reading more Latin phrases in our publications and hearing more used in our meetings. Examples would be 

“Revelare pecunia” (Show me the money), “Domino vobiscum” (The pizza guy is here), “Vescere bracis meis” (Eat my 

shorts), “Non est mea culpa” (It is not my fault), “Perscriptio in minibus tabellariorum est” (The check is in the mail.) 

 

There is a growing worldwide interest in Latin, and you probably read that the Pope is again allowing more Masses to be 

said in Latin. This Council will be doing its part to educate our members in the proper use of this beautiful language. 

mailto:store739@afterhours.com
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August Wedding Anniversaries 

 

 Date                                               Years 

23rd  Frank & Margaret Welter          60 

20th   Mark & Patricia Balmes           58 

16th   Warren & Margie Vicknair       55                 

27th   Franz & Phyllis Brucks             52 

16th   Kirby & Sandra Baden              49 

 26th  John & Donna Brach                 40 

 18th   Alexander & Grace Morgan     36 

 12th   Edward & Sylvia Odmark        35       

 22nd  Lazaro & Rita Gutierrez           32 

   5th   Joe & Kim Cavallaro                12 

   1st   Kent & Caroline Gipson             9 

   8th   Marty & Lisa Ann Benson         8 

August  Birthdays  (Date) 

Mike Martell                 1st 

Roc Tschirhart              1st 

Dennis Higganbotham 2nd 

Allen Pfaffinger           2nd 

Mike Will                     3rd 

Frank Callan                 5th 

Matt Lammers              6th 

Harold Norman             6th 

Bernie Marino             10th 

Owen McCabe            11th 

John Lacava                14th 

 Please offer daily prayers for our Brothers & other loved ones: 

 

 John Lynch, Jr., and wife Eleanor (caretaker)     Tom Simon’s brother,   Jack 

 Joe Carragher’s wife, Elaine (ALS)                       Frank Welter and wife, Margaret                                    

 Matt Dewhurst                                                         Dennis Klein’s niece (lung cancer) 

 Mike Manning                                                          Ed Pavlik’s wife, Ellie (shoulder) 

 William O’Connor                                                   Ralph Stinson’s wife, Mary            

 Bob Mohalley                                                            Benny Mastrogiovanni (rotator surgery) 

 Bob Morell (chemo)                                                 Ray Donoghue  - heads All Saints Pro-Life 

 Mike Klimshuk  (chemo)                                         Committee and is a 12:15 Mass Greeter. He 

 Ken Winkler’s wife, Patsy                                       suffered a mild heart attack. Keep Ray and 

 Mark Balmes—getting stronger each month         wife Sharon and family in your prayers.                       

 Fred Frerich’s wife, Eileen       

 Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat  

 John Paul’s mother, Susan, and Father, David 

 Ernie Spencer’s wife, Barbara (surgery)                    

 Ernie Spencer’s Daughter, Milla (stroke)                  

 Derek Krautter (severe arm cut)                               Joe Cavallaro’s sister, Carol Reither                                                                       

 Rod Austin (rotator cuff surgery)                             Jim Rainsford’s brother  (cancer )         

  

                 Your special prayers are asked for our dearly-departed 

      Kathleen D’Arcy, 70, mother-in-law of Brother Jean-noel Pennachi. Funeral was July 20th at 

  St. Thomas of Villanova Church at the University Campus in Philadelphia. Please 

  remember also Jean-noel and wife Debby in your prayers. 

                        21  Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Thomas M. Scherrer        April 10, 2007 

Richard Steiner * March 17, 2006  Brad M. Scranton * May 14, 2003 

Sal De Pace *  January 16, 2006 Phillip A. Haluska December 18, 2002 

Anthony C. Ardagna * December 28, 2005 Joseph A. Miller  * December 2, 2002 

Jerome E. Travers * July 29, 2005  James R. Fraser * September 21, 2002 

John P. Stojka  July 21, 2005  Kenneth E. Smith * June 2, 2000 

Paul G. Horan  June 2, 2005  Elias M. Mualem March 27, 2000 

Edwin L. Woerner May 21, 2005  John W. Lynch III * December 15, 1999 

Thomas J. Byrne, Jr. January 13, 2005 Ronald S. Kurtzer December 12, 1999 

James J. McCabe October 22, 2004 Kenneth C. McIntosh November 25, 1998 

Robert J. Lescher May 17, 2003  William J. Batdorf  * March 23, 1998 

                        *  Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 

Our Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 

 

“Requiescat in 

Pace” 

  

 

“Eternal rest 

grant unto them, 

O Lord, and let  

perpetual light 

shine upon 

them” 

George Novac—-our 

former Grand Knight 

and Founding Member    

(triple bypass) , Tampa                                                                                     

 

Paul Mudge              15th 

John Brach               18th 

Bill Schlich              20th 

Mike Manning          21st 

Bill O’Connor         22nd 

Jim Herbig               27th 

Jack Curtin               28th 

Frank Murphy          28th 

Harvey Moskowitz  29th 

Joe Carragher           30th 

Greg Moss                31st 
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If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,  you may dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it 

again. You must then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending 

organization  in question. 

 

All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      143-494-1906  (do not enter dashes).  

Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 

Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is    166-310-9097.            Never miss a message again. 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.Org) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 

Grand Knight     Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480     greg-c@mindspring.com 

Deputy Grand Knight    Lou Hlad  770-394-6327       louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Chancellor                     Frank Callan  770-668-9755     fvcallan@aol.com 

Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaintscatholicchurch.org 

Advocate    Harvey Moskowitz 404-881-0544     moskh@bellsouth.net 

Warden                Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484       adennisc@bellsouth.net 

Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 

Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@mindspring.com 

Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718       cavallaj@bellsouth.net 

Lecturer    Mike Will  770-446-7674     mwill@ramgroup.net 

Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043       ednorma@comcast.net        

                 Jack Klapka  770-395-9513       jfkatlanta@aol.com 

     Don Myers  770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 

     John Knight                 770-936-0465       johnaknight@bellsouth.net 

Outside Guards   Bill Lehman                 770-393-0264       wlehman2002@yahoo.com 

                              Mario Commito 770-395-7723     mario@kw.com 

     Joe Fuentes                  770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 

                                                     John Deasy                   770-522-0125        jdeasy@mindspring.com 

Trustee Three Year Term         Andy Diaz                    770-668-9019        adiaz@mindspring.com 

Trustee Two Year Term  Sean O’Neill  770-804-1001       seanpatrickoneill@yahoo.com 

Trustee One Year Term  John Buchholz 770-458-5670       jkbuch@aol.com 

District Deputy    Guy Stryker  770-475-1288       guystryker1@comcast.net 

Insurance Field Agent   John Jedlicka      (O) 770-722-9614       john.jedlicka@kofc.org    

                                                                                    (H)  770-396-3329 

 

Activity Directors 

Acolytes    Dave Moeller  770-394-5085     gandgmole@aol.com 

Church     Al Garofalo  770-441-1215        algarofalo@comcast.net        

Community     Bob Fiscella  770-395-7101        bobfiscella@comcast.net 

Council     Pat Fahey        770-447-8605     patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 

Family Life     Joe Fuentes  770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 

Membership                               John Jedlicka  770-396-3329     john.jedlicka@kofc.org    

Youth      Mark Moots  770-734-9670     mark_moots@amvescap.com 

 

Communications & Feedback 

Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@mindspring.com 

Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327     louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Parish Pastoral Board Rep       Andy Diaz                    770-668-9019        adiaz@mindspring.com 

 

Roundtable Coordinators 

Our Lady of the Assumption    George H. Foster        770-804-1495        george.foster@capitalcadillac.com  

Emory University                       Kirby Baden               770-441-3778        krb01@aol.com 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 

(4th of July Float, Memorial Day Picnic, Fish Fry, Furniture Seminar, Free 

Throw Contest, Desserts w/ Santa Party, Christmas Party, Day of Reflection) 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at  http://watters.shutterfly.com 

 (Founder’s Day Ball, New Sir Knight Welcome Dinner, Breakfast with St. Nick,        

 Veterans Day Parade, Museum of Patriotism, and Murder Mystery Play) 

http://kc11402.Org) 
mailto:greg-c@mindspring.com 
mailto:louhlad@bellsouth.net 
mailto:fvcallan@aol.com 
mailto:monsignor@allsaintscatholicchurch.org 
mailto:moskh@bellsouth.net 
mailto:adennisc@bellsouth.net 
mailto:ejtrainor@aol.com 
mailto:kofc11402@mindspring.com 
mailto:cavallaj@bellsouth.net 
mailto:mwill@ramgroup.net 
mailto:ednorma@comcast.net        
mailto:jfkatlanta@aol.com 
mailto:dmyers2@aol.com 
mailto:johnaknight@bellsouth.net 
mailto:wlehman2002@yahoo.com 
mailto:mario@kw.com 
mailto:skierjoey@hotmail.com 
mailto:jdeasy@mindspring.com 
mailto:adiaz@mindspring.com 
mailto:seanpatrickoneill@yahoo.com 
mailto:jkbuch@aol.com 
mailto:guystryker1@comcast.net 
mailto:john.jedlicka@kofc.org    
mailto:gandgmole@aol.com 
mailto:algarofalo@comcast.net        
mailto:bobfiscella@comcast.net 
mailto:patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
mailto:skierjoey@hotmail.com 
mailto:john.jedlicka@kofc.org    
mailto:mark_moots@amvescap.com 
mailto:kofc11402@mindspring.com 
mailto:louhlad@bellsouth.net 
mailto:adiaz@mindspring.com 
mailto:george.foster@capitalcadillac.com  
mailto:krb01@aol.com 
http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com
http://watters.shutterfly.com
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Knights of Columbus 

All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 

Dunwoody, GA.  30338 

August 

Business Mtg 

 

6 PM Officers 

7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  

Assembly Mtg 

All Saints 

6:30 social 

7:30 meeting 

Social Night 

7:00  PM 

 

Cards 

 

Newsletter 

Articles 

Due 

If you receive this newsletter by US mail and 

would rather receive an email, please send your 

email address to kofc11402@mindspring.com 

in  order to save the Council postage costs. 

 

Stamp 

here 

Label  

here 

First 

Friday 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Tr                      on 

Council 

Retreat 

Council 

Retreat 

Pre-school 

work detail 

in  parish 

Activities 

Building 

 

Emory U. 

Student 

Cook-out 

w/Fr. Bryan 

“People Making 

Progress” 

 Work Detail 

Altar Server 

Rock Climbing 

mailto:kofc11402@mindspring.com 

